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	Media Focuses on I-405 Widening Traffic Impacts

Today, I-405 Project manager Mike Barbour was interviewed by the Daily News (story will run Sunday) and participated in interviews with Channels 7 and 11 this afternoon for broadcast this evening starting with the 6 p.m. news on Channel 7. Mike made it clear that Metro and Caltrans will do everything possible to mitigate traffic impacts starting next month when the I-405 widening project between the Westside and San Fernando Valley gets underway. Lane closures will be scheduled during off peak hours, usually just one or two at a time. Bridge work will require full closure, but that will take place after midnight. Some freeway ramps will be closed, but the contractor will have a financial incentive to accelerate work to reopen them sooner. 
Metro is engaging in extensive advance community and media outreach and is working closely with other agencies. Media Relations staff told reporters that adding a lane to one of the most congested freeway segments in the nation is a positive development that will benefit commuters and others whether or not they carpool, but motorists will have a huge incentive to share a ride when the work is completed in 2013 and they can access carpool lanes that will stretch from the San Fernando Valley to Orange County, saving on average about one minute per mile for time spent traveling in the High Occupancy Vehicle lanes. That translates into huge dollar savings, too, because time wasted slogging in traffic wastes fuel and productivity. The project also will generate thousands of jobs.          
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